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	1. PURPOSE OF REPORT
a) To advise the Board of activity within the Community Safety Partnership.




2. INFORMATION
2.1 Strategy 

The CSP has agreed a new three year rolling strategy for 2013-16, which has as its priorities:-

· anti-social behaviour 

· violence 

· reducing re-offending with strands around drugs and alcohol and serious acquisitive crime (burglary and vehicle crime) 

· improving public confidence 

It is supported by an action plan with thirty areas of work, which are being delivered by member agencies, under the supervision of three task groups. 

2.2 Recent Partnership initiatives.

a) The CSP is currently considering the case for introducing an Early Morning Restriction Order for Kettering town centre. This would – subject to a formal process of consideration and adoption – allow the Council to restrict pub and club opening hours, so that they all shut at, say, 3am. Any EMRO would be best implemented alongside a “Purple Flag” initiative. Purple Flag is a specialist programme focusing on the quality and diversity of the night time economy. It is dealt with elsewhere on this agenda. An initial meeting with licensees has taken 
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b) place to test opinion and Northampton BC has already commenced consultation on an EMRO for the whole of Northampton. Any formal proposal in Kettering will need to be led by the Borough Council through its licensing function. 

c) The Police and Council are setting up a single hub to deal with anti-social behaviour and related problems. This will comprise relevant staff from both organisations sharing some time in the same office and the intention is to broaden this out to include voluntary sector and other public sector staff, such as those dealing with youth outreach and troubled families. The intention is that the hub becomes an information sharing and joint planning resource, and may develop over time into a single point of contact for the public – which would fit in with the PCC’s ambitions to set up a county wide public access point for ASB complaints. 

d) A proposal has been developed for agencies within the county to jointly acquire software which will enable the sharing of data on anti-social behaviour incidences and victims between agencies. The intention is to more easily identify repeat victims and repeat neighbourhoods, and intervene earlier. Kettering BC will be contributing towards and utilising this software. 

3 Finances 

The Borough Council has maintained its £26,000 contribution towards community safety initiatives, and in addition, provides support through the voluntary sector funding programme for a four year period, for 
· victim support services - £34,000

· community watch programme support - £20,000

· youth outreach work - £24,000

The PCC has for this coming year provided a pot of £200,000 for CSPs to bid into to commission work which reduces crime or anti-social behaviour or which increases public confidence. The CSP at its meeting on 15th April will be considering what bids to make, and whether to make joint bids with other CSPs. A long list of bids totalling £60,000 is being considered around 
· youth outreach work 

· domestic violence 

· target hardening 
· a youth chaplaincy project – similar to the street pastors scheme but within schools. 
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4 Performance

Crime levels at the end of the financial year showed 
· An increase in overall crime from 6122 in 2011/12 to 6443, an increase of 321 crimes or 5.2% 

· (Previously 2011/2012 showed a reduction of 70 crimes or 1.1% whilst 2010/2011 showed a reduction of 795 crimes or 11.4%)

· increases in burglary dwelling (178 crimes), vehicle crime (91 crimes), theft and handling (76 crimes),  and serious acquisitive crime (251 crimes) 

· a reduction in violence offences (69 crimes), criminal damage (2 crimes), fraud (71 crimes), and robbery (18 crimes) 

ASB continues to show a reducing trend with a 1.5% reduction in Kettering, in the year, although this is a much smaller reduction than achieved elsewhere in the county. 

Public confidence in the work of the police and local council on crime and ASB is at 63.6%, (up from 62.7%) and 9.7% of people feel there is a problem with ASB in the Borough compared to 7.5% a year ago. There is some mismatch between the trend on reported incidences and the level of concern about ASB. 

5 Consultation and engagement 

In December 2012 “Street a Week” was trialled in Wellington Street and Regent Street in Kettering, with agencies working together to share information.  This initiative was run again from 25th February to 1st March 2013, visiting Wood Street and Havelock Street.  The aim of the involvement during the week is to talk to every homeowner and business in the area to promote good relations and listen to their concerns and take appropriate action.

Regular “Have Your Say” events have continued to be held in high footfall areas such as shopping centres, supermarkets and colleges on both the Kettering town and more rural areas, and these events inform the next locally identified priorities. Although the Police lead on “Have Your Say,” events are very much multi-agency with interaction forms being completed and feedback being provided to members of the public with regard to action taken.
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There is also considerable public engagement through Neighbourhood Watch.  Every effort is made to maximise take up of Neighbourhood Watch and to provide support to local schemes to enable them to develop. At the end of March 2013 there were a total of 350 active schemes operating within the Borough.

6 CSP Membership 

The Police and Crime Commissioner has become a member of the               CSP, and attended the January meeting himself. 

The Nene CCG is now a responsible authority under the Act, and    therefore formally a member of the CSP; replacing the former Primary Care Trust. Clarification is awaited about how they expect to fulfil their role, as the former PCT representative on the CSP has transferred to the County Council’s public health directorate. 

